Minutes of Pre-Bid Conference for Procurement of following Test Kits held on 12th February, 2008 at 11.00 hrs at UNOPS India Procurement Office, 11, Golf Links, New Delhi.
· HCV ( Rapid & Elisa) Test Kits – UNOPS India / NACO / HCV Kits / 003 / 2008
· HIV (Elisa) Test Kits – UNOPS India / NACO / HIVETK / 004 / 2008

· HBs Ag  (Elisa) Test Kits – UNOPS India / NACO / HBs Ag - E Kits / 005 / 2008
· TPHA Test Kits – UNOPS India / NACO / TPHA – Kits / 06/ 2008

The following were present from UNOPS:-
· Mr. Boris Zemtzov, Supply Chain Officer
· Mr. Vikram Singh, National Procurement Officer
· Mr. Kurian P. Oommen, National Procurement Officer

· Mr. Leslie Menezes, National Finance Officer
· Mr. Brajesh Singh, National Logistics Officer

Representatives of the following companies attended the Pre-Bid Conference:-
1. Mr. J.K. Malhotra & Mr. Bhuwan Puri, M/s.Transasia Bio-Medicals Ltd.

2. Mr. P.S. Subramaniam,  M/s. J. Mitra & Co. Pvt. Ltd.

3. Mr. Rohit Verma, M/s. Spectra Pharma & Health Products
4. Mr. Anil Budhiraja, M/s. Vikrant Industries

5. Mr. Jitender Lall, M/s. Immunoshop India (P) Limited

The queries raised by the bidders and clarifications are given as under:-
	S.No.
	Query Raised
	Reply/Clarification

	1.
	Whether bid security can be submitted in Chinese currency or not?
	Yes, bid security can be submitted in Chinese currency. Pl refer ITB 17

	2.
	When newer testing methods using sandwich ELISA for testing of TP antibodies using recombinant antigens exist, why the programme is using older testing methods like TPHA? Also, Elisa will be very useful to document the test result which is not possible in TPHA. Lack of documentation of blood testing has always been a major concern for blood safety. Also as all blood banks are used to Elisa technique, no additional set up or training will be needed. 
	The product as mentioned in the bid document shall be offered.  


The bidders were informed that the minutes of the pre-bid conference shall be published on the website of UNOPS and MOHFW.  Bidders were requested to go through the websites; bidders were also informed that they should also regularly visit the above websites for any amendments issued.   Bidders were requested that in case of any further information/clarification, they may contact Chief Procurement Officer through email procurementinoc@unops.org; individual visits are not entertained. 
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